## **Spring Assembly Alateen Report**

I am working on the recertification of AMIAS and Alateen Groups that is due by June 15, 2014. Recently District 10 opened a new Alateen Group in Cortland NY. If you have any changes of address phone numbers or emails please let me know as soon as possible. People who no longer want to be listed as an AMIAS, please also let me know.

I continue to write articles for the Northern Hi-Lights, so please check it often so you can stay up-to-date with what is going on. I continue to work with the Ad Hoc committee to revise the Alateen Requirements and Guidelines. See other report for more information. We added (4) new members. We need an Alateen member for that committee as well.

I continue to send requests from the WSO to the appropriate district to help these people get in touch with local Al-Anon members who know the surrounding counties, who can best give the information they need. Remember if you don't have an Alateen meeting in your District; teens are to be welcomed into our Al-Anon meetings. If you do not have a District Representative, please consider that service position. Speaking of service positions, the Fall Assembly is soon approaching; have you considered the position of Alateen Coordinator/AAPP?

As always if you have any questions please do not hesitate to call or e-mail me. You help me as much as I might be able to help you. Together we can make it.

Respectfully Submitted,